Ерөнхий агуулга

Англи хэлний хичээлийн шалгалт нь 3 хэсгээс бүрдэх бөгөөд Үүнд:

- 1. Use of English: Сонгох даалгавар 10, чадварын даалгавар 4, хэрэглээний даалгавар 3
- 2. Reading: Сонгох даалгавар 5, чадварын даалгавар 5, хэрэглээний даалгавар 2
- 3. Writing: Чадварын даалгавар 5, хэрэглээний даалгавар 1

Ерөнхий санамж

- 1. Даалгавар бүрийн өгүүлбэрийг сайтар уншин, даалгаврыг анхааралтай хийж гүйцэтгээрэй.
- 2. Хэсэг бүрийн төгсгөлд байгаа хариулт бичих хүснэгтэд даалгавар бүрийн сонгосон хариултыг засваргүй бичнэ үү.

Амжилт хүсье

ДОРНОД АЙМГИЙН БОЛОВСРОЛЫН ГАЗАР 2025.06.03

STATE EXAM FOR THE 12TH GRADE

'A' VARIATION 80 MINUTE

SECTION 1 - USE OF ENGLISH / 24POINTS/

1.1 CF	HOOSE THE CORRECT A	NSWER. /10*1=	10POIN	ΓS/			
1.	Could I havemore	e coffee please?	?				
	A.no	B.few	C. an	y	D. so	me	
2.	English grammar is	than Russiar	n one.				
	A. easy	B. easier	C. as	easy as	D. no	t so easy	
3.	My grandfather	smoke, but he g	gave it up).			
	A.used	B.uses	C.use	ed to	D. is	used to	
4.	This is a/an	_pot.					
	A. Japanese beau	tiful red round		B. beau	tiful Japanes	se round red	
	C. beautiful round	red Japanese		D. round	d red beautif	ul Japanese	
5.	Andrew lives near here, _	?					
	A.isn't he	B.is he	C.doe	sn't he	D.doe	es he	
6.	my mother tong	ue is Mongolian,	I can als	so speak E	English and	German fluently.	
	A. Although	B. However		C. So th	at	D. Also	
7.	The opening ceremony of	this stadium		widely.			
	A.had organized					D.organized	
8.	The office staff decided	a retireme	ent party	for James		-	
	A. having had	B. to have h	ad	C. to ha	ve	D. having	
9.	If he got up earlier, he	always	s be late.			-	
	A.is	B.will			C.wouldn't	D.would have	
10	. Lena said, "Where have y	ou been yesterd	day?" Ler	na asked			
						e had been yesterda	У
	C. where she was					e hasn't been before	
		·					
1.2 SE	LECT THE ONE UNDERL	INED WORD O	R PHRA	SE THAT	IS INCORR	ECT. /4*2=8POINTS	3/
11	. I saw you <u>in the distance</u>	yesterday but <u>I (</u>	didn't call	<u>in</u> as I co	uld see <u>you</u>	were with someone	
	Α		В			C D	
12	. New York, <u>which also kno</u>	wn as the Big A	pple, <u>is c</u>	ne of Am	erica's the o	ldest cities.	
	Α	В		С			
13	. Automobiles and trucks h	ave batteries to	start the	engine an	nd <u>supplying</u>	current for the light	
	A	В			С	D	
14	. Grasslands are some of the	he most valuabl	e <u>places</u>	on earth,	both ecologi	cally <u>also</u> economica	lly
	АВ		С			D	-
1.3 FI	LL IN THE GAPS WITH <u>W</u>	HO, WHERE, W	<mark>/HEN</mark> OF	R WHOSE	. /3*2=6POI	NTS/	
					_		
	Dear Aunt Joan						
	How are you? The village	,0)where	_ I live n	ow is very	y quiet and p	eaceful. In fact, tha	t is
	the reason why I decided	to rent a house	here. Th	e people ²	15) li	ve next door to me	are
	very friendly. The day 16	6) I r	noved in	, they inv	rited me for	tea. The woman	17)
		•		-		is Mrs. Fitzgerald.	-
	you know her?	I mus	t go	now,	the telep	ohone is ringi	ng.
	Love, Rachel.		-			_	

SECTION 2 – READING /19points/

2.1 VOCABULARY -CHOO	SE THE CORRECT ANSWER	R /5*1=5POINTS/	
18. I am in amood	d this morning because of my i	mother's delicious breakfast.	
A.anxious	B.lazy	C.bad	D.cheerful
19. A (n)is	s the floor of the building which	is below ground level.	
A.entrance	B.basement	C.balcony	D.gate
20. At weekends, my co	ousin at a retired perso	on's home as his part time jol	ο.
A. donates	B.charges	C.hires	D.volunteers
21. We shouldn't	.money buying things we don'	t need.	
A.earn	B.save	C.spend	D.waste
22. The kitchen in my hou	ise has many electricallik	e a fridge, a stove, a dishwa:	sher so on.
A.appliances	s B.gadgets	C.furniture	D.utensils

2.2 READ THE TEXT AND CHOOSE THE CORRECT ANSWER. /5*2=10 POINTS/

GM FOOD

It is hard to be a farmer. Cold weather can kill your crops. Bugs can eat your crops. Weeds can hurt your crops. Your crops may need more rain than they get. Fruits and Vegetables can go bad before they are sold. Some people say farmers can fix all of this with GM food. What is GM food? All living things have DNA. DNA tells living things how to grow. These days, people can change the DNA that tells food how to grow. When people change the DNA of food, it is called GM food. Some GM food can grow in cold weather. GM food can stop bugs from eating it. GM fruits and vegetables can stay good longer. One day, GM food may be able to grow in dry land in Africa. It will feed people who do not have much food. But there is a lot we do not know about GM food. Will GM companies help poor people grow food? Or do GM companies just want to get rich? Does GM food kill bugs we need, like butterflies? Does GM food make birds sick? Does GM food make people sick? We do not know. There have not been many tests on GM food. Do you think farmers should grow GM food?

- 23. What can bugs do that make it hard to be a farmer?
 - A. They make your crops too dry. B. They make your food go bad.
 - C. They can eat your crops.
- D. They can make your food GM.

- 24. What is DNA?
 - A. It is something everyone needs to change
 - B. Something about life that cannot be changed.
 - C. Something that is only in GM foods
 - D. It is the part of every living thing that tells it how to grow.
- 25. According to the reading, what is something that GM food can NOT do?
 - A. It can make food grow in cold weather.
 - B. It might help grow food in dry parts of Africa.
 - C. GM food will help foods stay good longer.
 - D. It can make food grow faster.
- 26. What is the main reason we do not know enough about GM foods?
 - A. Famers don't like GM foods.
 - B. Scientists need to do more testing to understand GM foods.
 - C. Insecticides proves that GM foods will survive bug infestations.
 - D. Companies just want to get rich.
- 27. What is the writer's main purpose for writing about GM foods?
 - A. To convince the reader that GM food is good.

- B. To educate the reader about GM food and help the reader make an opinion about whether it is good or bad.
- C. To convince the reader that GM food is bad.
- D. To convince the reader that farmers need to work harder so we don't use GM food.

2.3. COMMUNICATION - CHOOSE THE POLITE EXPRESSION. /2*2=4POINTS/
A: 28) My name is Lisa. I work as a teacher. B: Hello, Lisa. Nice to meet you. Are you teaching at the local school? A: Yes, 29)
A: Yes, 29) 28. A. Nice to meet you. C. I'd like to introduce myself. B. I'm glad we're talking. D. I've been waiting to meet you. 29. A. that's correct B. it's wrong C. that sounds good D. that is
SECTION 3 – WRITING /22POINTS/
3.1 JOIN THE SENTENCES USING WORDS IN BRACKETS. /5*2=10POINTS/
30. She had cleaned the house. Then, she watched TV. (after)
31. This is Sarah. She teaches us ballet. (who)
WRITE THE VERBS IN THEIR CORRECT FORMS. 32. A: How long you (learn) English?
B: Since the fifth grade 33. Peter (not/usually/have) eggs for breakfast.
34. He (travel) to Canada last year
3.2. WRITE ABOUT 3 PLACES YOU WOULD LIKE TO TRAVEL SOMEDAY. WHAT DO THESE THREE PLACES HAVE IN COMMON? /100-120 words/ -12 points

2024-2025 school academic year				
				

ХАРИУЛТЫН ХУУДАС

Сурагчийн овог, нэр:	Огноо:
Анги булэг:	Вариант

Сонгох хэсгийн даалгавар бүрийн зөв хариултыг бичиж тэмдэглэнэ.

Nº	Зөв хариулт	Оноо
1		
2		
3		
4		
5		
6		
7		
8		
9		
10		
11		
12		
13		
14		
15		
16		
17		
18		
19		
20		
21		
22		
23		
24		
25		
26		
27		
28		
29		
30		
31		
32		
33		
34		

Writing

	Үнэлгээний шалгуур	Авах	Авса
		ОНОО	Н
			оноо
1	Content	4	
2	Vocabulary	4	
3	Grammar	4	
	Total	12	

Ерөнхий агуулга

Англи хэлний хичээлийн шалгалт нь 3 хэсгээс бүрдэх бөгөөд Үүнд:

- 1. Use of English: Сонгох даалгавар 10, чадварын даалгавар 4, хэрэглээний даалгавар 3
- 2. Reading: Сонгох даалгавар 5, чадварын даалгавар 5, хэрэглээний даалгавар 2
- 3. Writing: Чадварын даалгавар 5, хэрэглээний даалгавар 1

Ерөнхий санамж

- 1. Даалгавар бүрийн өгүүлбэрийг сайтар уншин, даалгаврыг анхааралтай хийж гүйцэтгээрэй.
- 2. Хэсэг бүрийн төгсгөлд байгаа хариулт бичих хүснэгтэд даалгавар бүрийн сонгосон хариултыг засваргүй бичнэ үү.

Амжилт хусье.

ДОРНОД АЙМГИЙН БОЛОВСРОЛЫН ГАЗАР 2025.06.03

STATE EXAM FOR THE 12TH GRADE

'B' VARIATION 80 MINUTE

SECTION 1 - USE OF ENGLISH / 24POINTS/

1.1 CH	OOSE THE CORRECT A	NSWER. /10*1=10F	POINTS/	
1.	His parents don't allow l	him to eat	sweets.	
	A.much		C.none	D.some
2.	Venus is thepl	anet to the earth.		
		B. nearest	C. farther	D. near
3.	When I was at school, I			
			C.didn't use to	D. am used to
4.	Our friends took us to a	/anrestau	urant when we were in ⁻	Tokyo.
	A.expensive, Japa	anese, famous	B. famou	ıs, Japanese, expensive
	C.Japanese, famo	ous, expensive	D. famou	is, expensive, Japanese
5.	Pete doesn't work hard,	?		
	A. is he	B. he does	C. doesn't he	D. does he
6.	I need to improve my Er	-		
		B. but		
7.	The Bogd khan museun	n over a hu	undred years ago near t	the Tuul River.
	A. built	B. was build	C. was built	D. has been built
8.	I hopeyou this ev	_		
	A. to see	B. to seeing	C. seeing	D. seen
9.	We would travel a lot if	we en	ough money.	
	A. had have		C.have	
10	. Dick to Lucy: Have you			
		_	B. Lucy has rece	
	C. ". Lucy would r	eceive his telegram	D. Lucy received	d his telegram
				DRRECT. /4*2=8POINTS/
	. What local inhabitants <u>a</u> A	В (C D	
12	. If you <u>don't pay</u> your tax A	es on time, <u>you cou</u> B	<u>ld end up</u> <u>to paying</u> a fi C D	ne.
13	. It is possible to see thro	ugh <u>transparent sub</u> A		<u>learly</u> because light B
	can <u>passes</u> through <u>the</u>	<u>m</u> without being sca	ttered or stopped.	
14	. Many important problen	ns in chemistry, biolo	ogical, and medicine are	e concerned with the
	A	•	B C	
	acidity or alkalinity of a	solution.		
	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,		N 00 W 1005 /0*0 0	DOINITO/
	$_{ t L}$ IN THE GAPS WITH $_{ t W}$	HO, WHERE, WHE	N, OR <u>WHOSE</u> . /3*2=6	POINTS/
	Dear Tom,	· 	0)	
				I often go for walks, was
				as sitting on a bench 15)
				playing with a ball is my
	•	remember the day '	ii) we had our p	picnic in the same park? It
	was so memorable!			
	See vou soon!			

Best wishes, Emily

SECTION 2 - READING /19POINTS/

2.1 VOCABULARY -CHOC	SE THE CORRECT ANSWI	ER /5*1=5POINTS/	
18. This tiny room would be	e extremely	to most people.	
A.unsafe	B.unfriendly	C.uncomfortable	D.untidy
19. The Great Wall of C	China is one of that nation's c	ldest	
A.sculptures	B.structures	C.constructors	D.monuments
20. I am taking Physics	this year, and it is a very	course	е.
A.dangerous	B.extreme	C.complicated	D.challenging
21. The carrot bread sme	lled wonderful just after it car	me out of the	
A.shelf	B.oven	C.fridge	D.blender
22. The person who make	es sure there are no risks of	accidents from machiner	y, etc.
A.a body guard	B.a safety officer	C.a security officer	D.a security guard

2.2 READ THE TEXT AND CHOOSE THE CORRECT ANSWER. /5*2=10 POINTS/

A SLICE OF HISTORY

What do you like on your pizza? Cheese? Tomatoes? Sausage?

People may disagree on their favorite ingredients, but many people agree that pizza is a favorite food. Where and when did people start making pizza? To find out, we have to travel back in time.

Thousands of years ago, people used ancient types of wheat and other grains to make flat bread on the hot rock of their campfires. At some point in time, early cooks started putting other kinds of food on the bread – using the bread as a plate. It was the world's first pizza crust!

Over time, pizza began to look more like the food we know today. When European explorers arrived in the Americas, they saw Native American people eating tomatoes. When they brought tomatoes back to Europe, however, people there wouldn't eat them. They thought eating tomatoes could make them ill.

Slowly, however, Europeans discovered that tomatoes were delicious and safe to eat. Cooks in Naples, an Italian city, began putting tomatoes on their flat bread. The world's first true pizza shop opened in Naples in 1830. People there ate pizza for lunch and dinner. They even ate it for breakfast! In the late 1800s, many Italians moved to the United States. They brought pizza with them. The first American pizzeria, or pizza restaurant, was Lombardi's in New York City. It opened its doors in 1905. Now pizza is one of the three most popular foods in the USA, but Americans are not the only pizza lovers.

People now eat around five billion pizzas a year, and everyone has their favorite kind. Brazilians love green peas on their pizza. Russians like fish and onions. People in India use lamb and tofu. The Japanese think seafood on pizza is good. Some pizzas truly sound strange, yet all of them share two things. Each begins with bread. And each is slice of history.

23. Who would eat tomatoes first?

A.America B.Native Americans C.Europe D.Italians

24. Why is the history of eating tomatoes important?

A.Tomato is famous as the first topping on pizza.

B.Tomato was poisinous that could make people ill.

C.Italian cooks would put tomatoes on their flat bread.

D.Europeans discovered that tomatoes were delicious.

25. Which of the following statements is TRUE according to the text?

A. Italians and Americans are the only pizza lovers.

B.Russians like fish and onions whereas Indians use lamb and tofu.

26. Why is the article	e titled "A slice of e every slice of pi	•				
	related to pizza v					
C.It's because there are many different pizza ingredients.						
D.The article	D.The article is mainly about the history of pizza.					
27. Which of the follo	owing best descril	bes the pizza?				
A.Ancient flat	A.Ancient flatbreads on the hot rock of the campfires.					
	eads with severa	•				
		kfast, lunch and dinner.				
D.One of the	three most popul	lar foods in the USA.				
2.3 COMMUNICATION - CHOOSE	THE <u>POLITE</u> EX	(PRESSION. /2*2=4POII	NTS/			
Choose the most appropriate phras						
A: 28) My name is Bo						
B: Hi, Bold. Nice meeting you. If my A: Yes, 29)	memory serves	right, you are a surgeon,	, right?			
28. A. Have a good day	B. I'd lik	e to introduce myself				
C. It was nice meeting you 29. A. it says correct	D. I'd lik	e to talk				
29. A. it says correct	B. that ok	C. it's right	D. that's correct			
SE	CTION 3 – WRIT	ING /22POINTS/				
3.1 JOIN THE SENTENCES USING 30. That's Paul. His father is a la 31. The boys finished their hom	awyer. (whose) _					
WRITE THE VERBS IN THEIR CO	RRECT FORMS.					
32. A: Whatyou	(do) when	1	(call) you?			
B: I was cooking.						
33. They	(not/go) on holida	y to Spain last year.				
34. He	(play) music w	hen he was younger				
3.2. WRITE ABOUT YOUR FUTUR	RE PLANS: STUD	DY PLANS AND WORK	PLANS /100-120 words/			
- 12 points						

C.Brazilians' favourite ingredients are cheese, tomatoes and sausage.

D.Japanese people like all types of toppings on their pizza.

2024-2025 school academic year					

ХАРИУЛТЫН ХУУДАС

Сурагчийн овог, нэр:	Огноо:
Анги булэг:	Вариант

Сонгох хэсгийн даалгавар бүрийн зөв хариултыг бичиж тэмдэглэнэ.

Nº	Зөв хариулт	Оноо
1		
2		
3		
4		
5		
6		
7		
8		
9		
10		
11		
12		
13		
14		
15		
16		
17		
18		
19		
20		
21		
22		
23		
24		
25		
26		
27		
28		
29		
30		
31		
32		
33		
34		

Writing

	Үнэлгээний шалгуур	Авах	Авса
		ОНОО	Н
			оноо
1	Content	4	
2	Vocabulary	4	
3	Grammar	4	
	Total	12	